From: Melinda Merryweather mbeherenow@sbcglobal.net
Subject: Coast Walk Turn around
Date: June 13, 2020 at 5:26 PM
To: Michael Costello emsmike@san.rr.com
Cc: Email M mbeherenow@sbcglobal.net

To the Development Permit Review Committee:

I am asking you to please permit the much needed safety issue, The Turn Around on Coast
Walk.

Some History: Many years ago this area was a dirt public parking lot that held at least 8 public
parking spaces, used for the view, a place to park to walk the trail and as a surf check, there is
still a guard rail there.

Airate neighbor across from the lot filed it in with bushes and borders, and paved Coast Walk
with out a permit and created a curb so people could no longer use the lot, the City did nothing
as it was “ The good old days” so for years we have been left with the 2 spaces next to the lot
that also “ appeared" with out a permit, and since then it has been vary hard to get out of Coast
Walk safely and some people back all the way out onto Torrey Pines Road as the traffic on
Torrey Pines is racing at the rear of there cars.

| took this issue to Traffic and Transportation and it was approved in April of 2016.

Then it was approved by CPA in May of 2016.

January of 2019 CPA voted to have it funded by the City.

February of 2019 CPA voted it the 2nd most popular of 9 projects to be funded by the city.

Thank you so much for your help in getting this approved. Melinda Merryweather



